
 

Open letter to the vaccinator who will still 

be “vaccinating small children against 

Covid-19” in 2024  

 13 October 2024  

Image background: Freepik; Portrait: Alois Endl 

Not only many users of “X” reacted with shock to Dr. Nina Schoetzau from Miesbach in 

Germany. From our editorial team's point of view, what the lady says about Covid-19 

vaccinations cannot be reconciled with the required medical care and the protection of 

life. The Hippocratic Oath, which was abolished, included the phrase “I will protect 

them from harm and arbitrary injustice.” We are officially asking this doctor what 

motivates her to do her actions.  

An open letter from Florian Machl  

Dear Dr. Nina Schoetzau,  

First of all, you are a doctor and run a public practice in Miesbach. You express yourself on 

social media under your real name. That's why I'm addressing you directly and publicly, since 

your work is also aimed at the general public.  



On October 12, 2024, you made a public statement to the effect that you had just “vaccinated 

children against Coivd-19” for a day. You present yourself as a “doctor with heart and mind” 

and write about “moments of goosebumps” due to the loving gratitude. And you wish your 

vulnerable, underage patients “Stay healthy!”  

They specifically refer to a site called U12Protection - Vaccinations for Children , a site that 

specifically recommends off-label vaccination for the age group of 5 to 12 years, lobbies for it 

and on which everything smells like a campaign by the pharmaceutical industry. The page 

was last updated in 2022; during the “pandemic” it served to arouse children and their parents' 

desire to be vaccinated and thus guarantee high profits for the pharmaceutical industry.  

 

Doctor Schoetzau, I kindly ask you to provide information on how your actions correspond to 

your training and license to practice medicine. You certainly know that the effect of the so-

https://www.u12schutz.de/


called “Covid-19 vaccinations” is still defined by the manufacturers as unclear. You certainly 

know that this “vaccination” cannot produce sterile immunity – not in seniors, not in 

general adulthood and certainly not in children. So anyone can become infected and spread 

the disease even after the “vaccination”.  

You certainly know - since it has been known since 2020 - that there is no relevant risk 

of a severe course in the children's age group, unless the patient has a massive previous 

illness and is at risk from any respiratory disease. This means that vaccination for children 

and young people is not medically indicated for self-protection or for the protection of others.  

What is also known: The more often a person is vaccinated, the more susceptible they 

are to illness from Covid-19, the more often the severe course and the increased risk of 

mild and severe side effects, including death. It has also been known since 2021 that there 

is an exorbitantly increased risk of heart disease, especially among young men, if they are 

exposed to Covid-19 vaccinations. This means objectively - and can easily be proven through 

various documents and studies - that the potential for harm far exceeds any alleged benefit - 

especially in the children's age group.  

People who criticize your posting on  

Doctor Schoetzau, the Hippocratic Oath commands: “I will protect you from harm . ” The 

Geneva Medical Pledge states: “The health and well-being of my patient will be my 

primary concern.” “I will maintain the highest respect for human life.” Both documents 

also contain other applicable rules. Are you sure you are not causing harm by vaccinating 

children with the publicly available knowledge of 2024?  

My question to you is: Why do you do what you do? Do you really think that's right? Or is 

the money per “prick” so attractive that concerns about benefits and side effects become 

irrelevant? Or is there a personal connection to a pharmaceutical company from which you 

benefit if you carry out such “vaccinations” and even declare a Corona child vaccination day? 

Don't you have any remorse if your little patients get sick more often or even suffer 

heart damage after such vaccinations?  

Doctor Schoetzau, I am aware that you are already being insulted and hostile because of your 

statements. I would like to distance myself from that. I think you have to treat each other with 

respect and on an equal footing. You will have your motivations - and as a journalist I can 

politely question you about them. Whether you want to respond is of course up to you. I 

would publish every answer unchanged, that's a matter of honor.  

I would like to say one final thing. According to your bio, you suffer from Rheumatic 

Polyarthritis and ME/CFS. I'm very sorry about that and I hope that you get better or at least 

have a mild, controlled course. I would like to point out to you that the Covid-19 vaccination 

preparations can induce these two diseases as a side effect - permanently. My last question to 

you is: Do you want a healthy, cheerful, curious child to come to your practice and you cause 

him to suffer the illnesses that have affected you so badly?  

Sincerely  

and awaiting your reply  

Florian Machl  

Report24.news  


